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May 16, 2023 

William C. Thornbury, MD 

Chair 
Kentucky Board of Medical Licensure 
310 Whittington Parkway 
Suite 18 
Louisville, KY 40222 

Re: KYSAM Request for Kentucky Board of Medical Licensure (KBML) Emergency Opinion 
Pursuant to KRS § 311.602 

Dear Dr. Thornbury -

On behalf of the Kentucky Society of Addiction Medicine (KYSAM), the medical specialty society 

representing physicians and other clinicians in Kentucky who specialize in the prevention, 

treatment, and recovery from addiction, thank you for your attention to this important matter. 

We write today to request an emergency KBML opinion regarding 201 KAR § 9:270 - 

Professional standards for prescribing, dispensing, or administering Buorenorphine-Mono­

Product or Buprenorohine-Combined-with-Naloxone. Specifically, KYSAM requests an 
emergency KBML opinion regading 201 KAR 9:270 § (2)(4)(e)(3) as it concerns patient visits for 

the treatment of opioid use disorder (OUD). 

201 KAR 9:270 §(2)(4)(e)(3) mandates that practitioners licensed by KBML shall ensure that a 

patient treated for OUD is seen no later than ten (10) days after initiation of buprenorphine and 

then at intervals of no more than ten (10) days for the first month after initiation; and at intervals 

of no more than fourteen (14) days for the second month after initiation. The regulations also 

mandate that "if the patient demonstrates objective signs of positive treatment progress, the 

licensee shall ensure that the patient is seen at least once monthly thereafter." 

While KYSAM understands and appreciates KBML's responsibility to set professional standards 
for licensees, the regulations set forth at 201 KAR 9:270 §(2)(4)(e)(3) governing the frequency of 

patient visits for treatment with medications for OUD (MOUD) are posing challenges for 
practitioners, particularly those patients who receive their MOUD in the Fayette County 
Detention Center (FCDC). A recent settlement agreement between FCDC and the US 
Department of Justice ensures that people who take MOUD can maintain access while in the 
custody of FCDC. However, FCDC now faces the difficult challenge of meeting their obligations 
under this settlement agreement while adhering to the frequency of visits as set forth at 201 
KAR 9:270 §(2)(4)(e)(3). These visit frequency requirements are difficult for FCDC to adhere to 
due to limited transportation service to these visits. Transportation service is limited for the 

following reasons: (1) every person in the custody of FCDC must be accompanied by 1-3 officers 
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